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DIRECTIVE TO ALL WARRANT HOLDERS 

Restoration Method Statements 

 

 
Over the past few months, a number of periti have reported that after having 
submitted a Restoration Method Statement (RMS) to the Planning Authority, they 
were requested to submit “a new document, on office letterhead consisting of 
ONE page ONLY and stating ONLY the following…”. The rest of the request went 
on to dictate what should be stated in such one-pager. 
 
This is not only unacceptable, but completely unprofessional, apart from 
undermining the standing of warranted Periti, particularly those specialised in 
conservation and restoration methodology to have the content of their reports 
dictated to them. The RMS is an important tool in ensuring that restoration works 
are carried out with care and in a professional manner, and there is absolutely no 
reason for the Planning Authority to make this request, especially when one 
considers that in most cases the reports are being submitted in accordance with 
the Terms of Reference issued by the Authority itself 
(https://www.pa.org.mt/file.aspx?f=23154). 
 
On the other hand, it is to be also noted that the Planning Authority has 
commented that not all RMS submissions are up to standard, oftentimes 
containing various mistakes and irrelevant information. It is therefore important 
that periti ensure that the quality of their submissions is maintained at all times. 
 
The Council of the Kamra tal-Periti has raised its concerns on this matter with the 
Executive Chairperson of the Planning Authority, who agreed that this practice is 
unacceptable, while indicating that the Executive Council and the Director of 
Planning were not aware of this practice. They confirmed they would be issuing 
instructions to the officers concerned to desist from making further similar 
requests. 
 
The Council of the Kamra tal-Periti would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
Executive Chairperson for his immediate action. 
 
The Council has been requested to forward examples of such requests made 
over the last few months, and periti are therefore invited to forward the relevant 
application numbers without delay. 
 



 

The Kamra tal-Periti is affiliated to the International Union of Architects (UIA), the Architects’ Council of Europe (ACE), the Commonwealth Architects’ 
Association (CAA),  Union of Mediterranean Architects (UMAR) and European Forum for Architectural Policies (EFAP). 

Finally, the Council is hereby issuing a Directive to all periti to ignore any further 
similar requests from the Planning Authority, and to report them immediately to 
the Council on info@kamratalperiti.org for further action. 
 
 
 
 
 
Perit Simone Vella Lenicker 

Vice-President 

 
 


